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June 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parent 
 
Re: Changes to the delivery of Human Papilloma Virus (HPV) vaccination in secondary 
schools 
 
We are writing to advise you that following changes to the childhood immunisation schedule we are 
changing the way in which we deliver the HPV programme. From September 2019 the HPV vaccine 
will be offered to both girls and boys in Year 8, the two immunisations will be given one year apart.  
 
We will be delivering the HPV programme to Year 8 boys only schools in September along with prep 
schools, the remainder of the schools will be visited between April and July. 
 
You will receive the link to the online consent form and information regarding the vaccine one term 
before the vaccine is due.  
 
The HPV delivery schedule will be as follows: 
 
Academic Year 2019/2020 and subsequent years 
 

Sept Oct Nov Dec Jan Feb March April May June July Aug 

Flu (Primary Schools) 
                 

        
Td/IPV/ Men ACWY/ 

MMR (Year  9)           

             

HPV 1 (Year 8) & HPV 2 (Year 
9) 

   

 
If you have any concerns or would like to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact a 
member of the Immunisation Team on the above number. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
S Smissen 
 
Sam Smissen 
Buckinghamshire Immunisation Team Lead 
Buckinghamshire Healthcare NHS Trust 


